
 

April 24, 2020 

CITY EVENTS 
 

UPCOMING PUBLIC CITY MEETINGS  
 

 City Council Policy Session – 2:30 p.m. Tuesday, April 28, please click here to watch meeting 
https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofphoenixaz.  

 Zoning Adjustment Hearing – 9:00 a.m. Thursday, April 30, please follow the link to watch a 
tutorial on how to view the meeting https://youtu.be/klTyY2AM8lI.  

 City Council Policy Session – 2:30 p.m. Thursday, April 30, please click here to watch meeting 
https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofphoenixaz.  

 
For more information on these and all other public City meetings visit: 

https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/notices. 
 

City Council meetings are live on Cox Cable Channel 11 and streamed live on 
www.phoenix.gov and facebook.com/cityofphoenix.  Past City Council meetings are posted 

to YouTube at http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz. 
 

 
 
DISTRICT 1 EVENTS:  

 

DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY MEETINGS   
 
The City of Phoenix is continuing to take the necessary steps to protect its residents and help to 
combat the spread of Coronavirus in the community. As a result, all community meetings and events 
have been canceled or postponed.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofphoenixaz
https://youtu.be/klTyY2AM8lI
https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofphoenixaz
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/notices
http://www.phoenix.gov/
http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz


 

CITY NEWS & EVENTS: 
 
For the most updated news an information related to COVID-19 or Coronavirus, please frequently 
check phoenix.gov/newsroom. 
 

CORONAVIRUS BUSINESS  
& RESIDENT RESOURCES 

 
Please visit https://www.phoenix.gov/Resources for the latest updates to accessing resources.  

Residents with questions about city services and programs are encouraged to call 602-262-3111 or           

e-mail  contactus@phoenix.gov.  

 

CITY OF PHOENIX IMPACTED SERVICES   

Please visit https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/em-and-hs/1054 for 

information on City Services and facilities currently closed or impacted, and 

City Services available online.  

Read this information in Spanish. Lea esta información en español (PDF) 

https://www.phoenix.gov/newssite/Documents/COVID19_Newsroom_Main_SP.pdf 

 

JOBS TO HELP MEET NATIONAL 
DEMAND FOR MASKS 

Jobs paying $14 to $15 per hour to assemble 
respiratory masks are being filled in a series of 
virtual Arizona@Work hiring events. The 
remaining events are slated for April 23 and 30. 
Arizona@Work is organizing the hiring events on behalf of Manpower, the organization handling the 
hiring assignment for the manufacturer.   
 
The website is bit.ly/PHXAssembly and requires the password “p3nAVmmYJ28.” The password is case 
sensitive. Interested candidates can attend the virtual hiring event or email resumes 
to ManpowerAZ@Manpower.com with “Attention Mickey Ruxon, AZ@WK” in the subject line. For 
more information, contact Arizona@Work/Phoenix, 602-262-6776 
or https://arizonaatwork.com/locations/city-phoenix, go to “Events.” 
 

FOR BUSINESSES 

Phoenix small businesses needing help can call the Phoenix Community and Economic Development 
hotline at 602-262-5040. Calls will be answered by a team member during regular business hours, 
Monday through Friday, from 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.  Callers can inform the City what issues they face 
and/or resources they need, and a team member will provide any available pertinent information to 
them. Phoenix business owners can also reach the department at teamphoenix@phoenix.gov.     

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom
https://www.phoenix.gov/Resources
mailto:contactus@phoenix.gov
https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/em-and-hs/1054
https://www.phoenix.gov/newssite/Documents/COVID19_Newsroom_Main_SP.pdf
https://bit.ly/PHXAssembly
mailto:
https://arizonaatwork.com/Phoenix
mailto:teamphoenix@phoenix.gov


 

SENIORS HOURS AT LOCAL STORES 

AJ’s Fine Foods 
AJ’s Fine Foods will open from 5:00 – 6:00 a.m. on Wednesdays for senior shoppers, aged 65 and older, 
who must present government identification at the store entrance. A single caretaker is allowed to shop 
on behalf of the individual for whom he/she cares. To find your 
nearest AJ’s: INFO: https://ajsfinefoods.com/locations/   

Albertsons 
Albertsons will open from 7:00 – 9:00 a.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays for senior shoppers and 
shoppers with “underlying health concerns.” To find your nearest Albertsons: INFO: 
https://local.albertsons.com/search.html  

Bashas’ 
Bashas’ will open from 5:00– 6:00 a.m. on Wednesdays for senior shoppers, aged 65 and older, who 
must present government identification at the store entrance. A single caretaker is allowed to shop on 
behalf of the individual for whom he/she cares. To find your nearest Bashas: 
INFO: https://bashas.com/locations/   

Food City 
Food City will open from 5:00 – 6:00 a.m. on Wednesdays for senior shoppers, aged 65 and older, who 
must present government identification at the store entrance. A single caretaker is allowed to shop on 
behalf of the individual for whom he/she cares. Find your nearest store: INFO: 
http://www.myfoodcity.com/index.php?Section=locations  

Safeway 
Safeway will open from 7:00 – 9:00 a.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays for senior shoppers and shoppers 
with “underlying health concerns.” To find your nearest Safeway: INFO: 
https://local.safeway.com/search.html 

Target 
Target will reserve the first shopping hour from 8:00 – 9:00 a.m. on Wednesdays for senior shoppers 
and shoppers with “underlying health concerns.” To find your nearest Target: 
INFO: https://www.target.com/store-locator/find-stores  
 
Walmart
Walmart will open an hour early on Tuesdays for senior shoppers 60 years old or older. This senior hour 
will last from 6:00 – 7:00 a.m. each Tuesday. To find your nearest 
Walmart:  INFO: https://www.walmart.com/store/finder  

Whole Foods Market 
Whole Foods Market will open an hour early every day for senior shoppers 60 years old or older. This 
senior hour will vary based on each location’s normal hours. To find your nearest Whole Foods 
Market: INFO: https://www.wholefoodsmarket.com/stores 

https://www.ajsfinefoods.com/locations/
https://ajsfinefoods.com/locations/
https://local.albertsons.com/search.html
https://local.albertsons.com/search.html
https://www.bashas.com/locations/
https://bashas.com/locations/
http://www.myfoodcity.com/index.php?Section=locations
http://www.myfoodcity.com/index.php?Section=locations
https://local.safeway.com/search.html
https://local.safeway.com/search.html
https://www.target.com/store-locator/find-stores
https://www.target.com/store-locator/find-stores
https://www.walmart.com/store/finder
https://www.walmart.com/store/finder
https://www.wholefoodsmarket.com/stores
https://www.wholefoodsmarket.com/stores


PHOENIX DOMESTIC VIOLENCE 

AWARENESS CAMPAIGN 

 

The City of Phoenix Family Advocacy Center, 

the Phoenix Police Department and the 

Arizona Coalition to End Sexual and Domestic 

Violence are teaming up to spread a message of 

hope and help for those facing dangerous 

situations at home during the COVID-19 

pandemic. 

Domestic Violence Help! is a community 

initiative launching today designed to share 

hotline and website information so victims of 

domestic abuse can move forward as survivors. Police has invited local radio stations, TV stations and 

billboard companies to join with us in spreading this important public service message. The Phoenix 

Newsroom will have sharable stories of survivors along with expert advice for people who need help or 

know someone who needs help. 

 

Why this message right now in the middle of a world-wide pandemic? Domestic violence calls are on the 

rise. In the month of March, calls for service were up more than 5% year-over-year. The first two weeks 

of April, that number jumped to 15%. 

 

While the causes of domestic violence are as varied as the individuals involved, we know the following 

risk factors are increasing due to COVID19: 

 

• Stay at home orders and social isolation could put potential abusers closer to their victims 
• Victims may not have access to the same network of support systems through family and friends 
• Economic fears could add increased stress on both the abuser and their potential victim.  
• Domestic abuse is about power and control.  Abuser may use COVID19 fears to exercise control over 

their victims  
• Victims may worry that shelters or other resources aren’t available because of COVID closures—

that’s not true.  Help is available whenever you need it. 
 
The following resources are available:      

• The Family Advocacy Center: 602-534-2120 

• Find resources at https://www.phoenix.gov/police/domesticviolence 

• National Domestic Violence Hotline: 800-799-SAFE (7233) 

• Arizona Coalition to End Sexual & Domestic Violence: https://www.acesdv.org/ 

• Remember if you can’t speak you can text 911.  

 

We invite you to use your social media platforms to share this important message. Finding individual 

and group support is crucial for victims to develop the strength required to leave the abusive situation 

and make a better life for themselves.   

https://www.phoenix.gov/police/domesticviolence
https://www.acesdv.org/


PUBLIC WORKS DIGITAL RECYCLING EDUCATION 

On the 50th anniversary of Earth Day, April 22, the Phoenix Public Works Department launched their 
digital education webpage, https://www.phoenix.gov/publicworks/recycleplus focused on teaching 
school-aged children and adults about recycling and waste diversion. 
 
The webpage was developed by the department's Zero Waste team, dedicated to delivering recycling 
education and community outreach to Phoenix residents.   
 
“Public Works values community engagement even with the current social distancing guidelines," said 
Ginger Spencer, Public Works director. “Recycle+ is one way we are adapting to the new norms to keep 
connecting with Phoenix residents and continue our recycling education strategy to achieve a 40% waste 
diversion rate by the end of 2020." 
 
Recycle+ features resources, activities and even 
contests about recycling and sustainability that 
typically would be presented during a traditional in-
person presentation. It also includes the Recycle 
Right Wizard, a desktop app that takes the 
guesswork out of recycling by indicating whether a 
certain material is recyclable or not. A video tour of 
the city's recycling center or Materials Recovery 
Facility (MRF) can also be accessed from that page 
to temporarily replace the usual free in-person 
tours. 
 
With the rest of the school year suspended, the 
Recycle+ webpage can be a supplement to 
children's homeschooling activities or may provide 
15 minutes of free time for parents. The Zero 
Waste team will continue to add new content to the 
page, including webinar presentations, informational 
videos and recycling or composting quizzes.  
 
Educational outreach is one of the three pillars of 
Phoenix's Reimagine Phoenix initiative to increase recycling 
and reach a 40% waste diversion rate by the end of 2020, and 
become a zero-waste city by the year 2050. As of July 2019, 
Phoenix's waste diversion rate is at 36%, which is above the 
national average (34%). 
 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/publicworks/recycleplus
https://www.phoenix.gov/publicworkssite/documents/grades%206-8%20writing%20prompt.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/publicworkssite/documents/grades%206-8%20writing%20prompt.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/publicworks/reimagine


PHOENIX PARKS AND RECREATION IMPACTED SERVICES 

The Phoenix Parks and Recreation Department continues to provide updates on services, facilities and 
programs that are affected as the City of Phoenix works with the community to combat the spread of 
COVID19/coronavirus. Registration for 2020 summer programs, classes and activities has been 
postponed. Residents can find detailed information about the city's outdoor recreational options at 
https://www.phoenix.gov/parks. 
 
Additionally, the city's hiking trails are open. To view trail limitations vistit 
https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/parks-and-recreation/1096 
 
Residents can find detailed information about additionally impacted Park services at                         
https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/parks-and-recreation/1098  

 

 

PHOENIX PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT   

REMOTE PROGRAMS 
 
The Phoenix Planning and Development Department’s 
Residential Remote Video Inspection Program allows 
customers to make specific inspection appointments. To see a 
video on how the remote inspections work, click 
https://youtu.be/lVTskYWFOfQ. Permits for all these 
projects can be purchased online in the Online Project Tools 
section of the department website at: https://www.phoenix.gov/pdd. 
 

For more information please visit to https://www.phoenix.gov/pdd/remote-video-inspections. 

 
Reminder: All Planning and Development Public Meetings/Hearings are being held remotely until further 

notice. Learn how to participate by watching the tutorial video. https://youtu.be/klTyY2AM8lI.  

https://www.phoenix.gov/parks
https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/parks-and-recreation/1096
https://youtu.be/lVTskYWFOfQ
https://www.phoenix.gov/pdd
https://www.phoenix.gov/pdd/remote-video-inspections
https://youtu.be/klTyY2AM8lI


CENSUS 2020: HAVE YOU BEEN COUNTED? 

The importance of completing the Census now is incredibly key to supporting our community now and in 

the future. Participating in the Census assists the city in obtaining funding that provides vital resources, 

programs and services such as housing, transportation, education, public safety, and so much more for the 

city of Phoenix, and can be easily done just by filling out the online Census form. 

 
You should have already received a code in the mail that you can use to complete the Census form for your 
household online at https://my2020census.gov/. You’ll be asked basic demographic questions about your 
household, including how many people are living in the home; if your home is owned or rented, and about 
the age, sex, race, and relationships of the people who are in the household. 
 
“Participation in the Census is critical for Phoenix, because it impacts our funding across so many areas for 
years to come,” said Albert Santana, the city’s Census Director. “The form only takes ten minutes to complete, 
so it is one of the simplest ways to ensure that we have the resources we need to operate.” 

 
  

In Phoenix, an accurate 2020 Census count represents $533 

per person, or approximately $866 million a year.  The 

campaign highlights the ways that an accurate count in the 

census supports local governments, and provides 

information on how to respond to the census online, by 

phone or by mail; what residents should look for when 

receiving communication from the federal government 

about the Census; and a variety of Frequently-Asked-

Questions.       

 

More information is available at https://icount2020.info/. 
Share these Census posts on Facebook, and Twitter!

 

 

https://my2020census.gov/
https://icount2020.info/
https://www.facebook.com/CityofPhoenixAZ/videos/239617010497710/
https://twitter.com/CityofPhoenixAZ/status/1245414443049201665


 

PHOENIX PUBLIC LIBRARY 

Help Fill the Shelves of Valley Food Banks  

Hunger is one of the greatest threats to our 
community and we can help more people when 
we work together. Every year during National 
Library Week, Phoenix Public Library has 
sponsored a food drive in partnership with St. 
Mary’s Food Bank Alliance. A partnership 
between Phoenix Public Library and St. Mary’s 
Foodbank Alliance is a natural alliance as we both 
have a vested interest in no member of our 
community going to bed hungry. 

In our previous “normal” Phoenix Public Library 
locations would both provide a daily nutritious meal to children as part of our year-round Kids’ Café 
partnership with St. Mary’s Food Bank Alliance; and our annual “Food for Fines” food drive. With 
Phoenix Public Library’s adoption of “All Fines Forgiven” and becoming a fine free library system in 
November, 2019 we knew that going forward we would continue to support St. Mary’s Food Bank 
Alliance food collections in a different way and planned for a “Fill the Shelves” Phoenix Public Library 
food drive. 

This year, with the Coronavirus pandemic, the need is greater than ever. Children are out of school and 
cut off from supplemental feeding programs, people are being laid off from their jobs, and our most 
vulnerable community members are in need food assistance. 

Even with Phoenix Public Library’s temporary closure, in which we are unable to accept food donations 
at our libraries, we want to continue to honor our “National Library Week” tradition and support St. 
Mary’s Food Bank Alliance and those that rely upon them for their meals. So we are trying something 
different with our Fill the Shelves “virtual” food drive this year and asking our library supporters to help 
St. Mary’s Foodbank Alliance by making an online donation as part of our observance of National 
Library Week, April 19-25, 2020. 

Together we can ease hunger in the Valley. Please consider visiting the St. Mary’s Food Bank Alliance 
website and making a donation at https://www.firstfoodbank.org/. 

 

PHOENIX PUBLIC LIBRARY E CARD  

Your phoenix public library card now enables you to download books, magazines, 

newspapers, music, movies, audiobooks, trusted databases and so much more to 

your device anytime, anywhere with our eLibrary. Don't have a library card? No 

problem you can sign up online to get started today by visiting 

https://www.phoenixpubliclibrary.org/browse/elibrary. 

 

  

https://www.firstfoodbank.org/
https://www.phoenixpubliclibrary.org/browse/elibrary


 

ADOT: EXPECT LANE AND RAMP CLOSURES  

AT INTERSTATE 17 IN NORTH PHOENIX FOR 
INTERCHANGE RECONSTRUCTION 
 
Full closure of I-17 at Happy Valley Road scheduled for May 1-2 

 

Interchange reconstruction continues at Interstate 17 and Pinnacle Peak and Happy Valley roads in 

north Phoenix. The Arizona Department of Transportation advises drivers to slow down and use 

caution around construction personnel and equipment while the following restrictions are in place: 

• The southbound I-17 Pinnacle Peak Road off- and on-ramps will be closed from 9 p.m. 

Sunday, April 26, to 5 a.m. Monday, April 27. The frontage road will remain open. Drivers 

can use the on- and off-ramps at Happy Valley or Deer Valley roads to enter and exit I-17. 

• The northbound I-17 Pinnacle Peak Road off- and on-ramps will be closed from 9 

p.m. Monday, April 27, to 5 a.m. Tuesday, April 28. The frontage road will remain open. 

Drivers can use the on- and off-ramps at Happy Valley or Deer Valley roads to enter and 

exit I-17. 

• North and southbound I-17 will be narrowed to one or two lanes at Pinnacle Peak Road 

nightly from 9 p.m. to 5 a.m. beginning Monday, April 27, and continuing through the 

morning of Friday, May 1. 

• The northbound I-17 Pinnacle Peak Road off-ramp will be closed from 9 p.m. Wednesday, 

April 29, to 5 a.m. Thursday, April 30. The frontage road will remain open.  Drivers can exit 

I-17 at Deer Valley Road and use 19th Avenue north to Pinnacle Peak Road. 

• The southbound I-17 Pinnacle Peak Road on-ramp will be closed from 9 p.m. Thursday, 

April 30, to 5 a.m. Friday, May 1. Drivers can use 35th or 19th avenues south to Deer Valley 

Road to access I-17. 

Upcoming full closure of I-17: 

• I-17 will be closed in both directions at Happy Valley Road from 9 p.m. Friday, May 1, to 7 

a.m. Saturday, May 2.  East and westbound Happy Valley Road at I-17 will remain open.  

o Southbound detour:  Drivers will detour along the off- and on-ramps at Happy 

Valley Road. Drivers can also exit ahead of the closure at Jomax Road and use 

southbound 19th Avenue between Jomax and Deer Valley roads.  

Northbound detour: Drivers will detour along the off- and on-ramps at Happy Valley Road. Drivers 

can also exit ahead of the closure at Deer Valley Road and use northbound 19th Avenue between Deer 

Valley and Jomax roads.   

Crews are on schedule to open the new tight diamond 
interchange at I-17 and Pinnacle Peak Road later this spring. 
See the rendering of what the new interchange will look 
like.  The project is scheduled for completion this fall.  
 

Schedules are subject to change based on weather and other unforeseen factors. For more information, please call the 

ADOT Bilingual Project Information Line at 855.712.8530 or visit https://apps.azdot.gov/contact_adot/ and 

select Projects from the drop-down menu. For real-time highway conditions statewide, visit ADOT's Traveler 

Information Site at www.az511.gov , follow ADOT on Twitter (@ArizonaDOT) or call 511, except while driving. 

 

 

https://apps.azdot.gov/contact_adot/
http://www.az511.gov/


 

ADOT KIDS: ACTIVITIES DESIGNED FOR FUTURE ENGINEERS 

 
PHOENIX – Is your child a future engineer? If she enjoys building bridges out of toothpicks, loves heavy 

equipment such as snowplows, or gets a kick out of watching a controlled blast take out a rock overhanging 

a roadway, you may be raising someone who will design, build, maintain or operate tomorrow’s transportation 

system. 

 With schoolchildren staying home these days, the Arizona 

Department of Transportation has developed activities and 

information to feed the interests of kids who dig diggers – 

or who just like neat videos and coloring stuff.  

 

ADOTKids, available at https://azdot.gov/adot-kids and 

the ADOT Blog at https:azdot.gov/adot-blog, has 

connected children with facts and videos about snowplows, 

including a coloring activity and the opportunity to have 

their questions answered by and ADOT engineer. Zoom 

virtual backgrounds feature heavy equipment, big bridges 

and more. A Keep It Grand Adopt a Highway art challenge 

has encouraged kids to create and share messages about the   

value of clean highways.  

 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES 

Communities Creatively Navigate Social 

Distancing to Stay Connected 

The Neighborhood Services Department (NSD) launched 
#PHXGreaterTogether to showcase ideas on how to keep your 
communities close while social distancing with distant socializing. As the campaign begins it fifth week 
of featured ideas from the NSD team, neighborhood groups across Phoenix have been sharing stories 
on social media and in emails on combatting social isolation while continuing to #StoptheSpread 
COVID-19 (coronavirus).  
 
Social distancing and self-quarantining are challenging, but by thoughtfully planning your interactions, 
you can provide food, necessities and a regular check-in to members of your neighborhood from young 
to old. Social distancing doesn’t have to mean social isolation. Maintaining connections with other 
people is crucial during this time. 
 
Phoenix's NSD is promoting ways to responsibly practice 'distant socializing' that adhere to CDC 
recommendations of distance while making sure that people check in on their neighbors, share what 
they can in supplies and spread kindness without spreading the virus. You can follow NSD on the NSD 
Facebook page, or @PhxNeighborhood. 

 

 

https://azdot.gov/adot-kids


 

COUNCIL DISTRICT 1 INITIATIVES 

 
UPCOMING PAVEMENT MAINTENANCE 

 

In April, the following streets are scheduled for either a pavement maintenance treatment or work such 
as crack seal or concrete ramps in preparation for pavement maintenance that will take place later this 
year. Note: Planned treatment and work schedules are subject to change.  

 

 

 

 

 

PHOENIX INTERACTIVE STREET CLOSURE  

& RESTRICTIONS MAP – UPDATED APRIL 24.    
 

To view a listing of current or planned street restrictions please 

visit: https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/street-closures. 

 

If you have questions or need additional information about planned 

street closures and restrictions, contact the Street Transportation 

Department Right of Way Management Office at 602-262-6235 or 

email rmp@phoenix.gov. For street closure alerts, follow the 

Phoenix Street Transportation Department on Twitter at 

@StreetsPHX.  

 

 

 

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/street-closures
https://twitter.com/StreetsPHX


 

DON’T GIVE TO INDIVIDUALS, GIVE TO SHELTERS  

To end panhandling, we must stop giving directly to individuals that panhandle.  

Phoenix is full of compassionate and charitable citizens. They want to help those in need. However, giving 
money to people panhandling doesn’t fix problems. To truly help those in need, stop giving money to 
panhandlers and instead support organizations and services that provide long-lasting care. 
https://www.givesmartaz.org/ 

 

 

• Central Arizona Shelter Services 

• Andre House 

• Salvation Army 

• St. Joseph the Worker 

• UMOM New Day Centers 

• The Phoenix Rescue Mission 

• St. Mary’s Food Bank 

• And many more 

 

 

For more organizations and information on how you can give or volunteer, please visit the 
https://www.givesmartaz.org/volunteer. 

 

 

FREE LAUNDRY SERVICES TO THE FAMILY OF FRONT LINE RESPONDERS  
  
 

Thank you Tide Cleaners and Tide Loads of Hope for 

stepping up during this global pandemic and offering 

free laundry services to the immediate family of front-

line responders who are supporting the Phoenix area. 

For more info, visit https://hope.tidecleaners.com/. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.givesmartaz.org/
https://www.givesmartaz.org/volunteer
https://hope.tidecleaners.com/


 

NEWS & EVENTS FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT: 
 

 

GLENDALE UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS  
Grab-and-Go Meal Service 

 

 

GUHSD is concerned not only with student and staff safety but wants to ensure our students remain well 

fed during our period of school closures. USDA guidelines allow us to serve meals during “unscheduled” 

closings to those 18 and younger. Therefore, our Grab-and-Go Meal Service is available Monday through 

Friday from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. at each GUHSD school including Apollo, Cortez, Glendale, Greenway, 

Independence, Moon Valley, Sunnyslope, Thunderbird and Washington. 

Breakfast and lunch meals are provided at the same time. Teens and children must be present to receive 

their meals. No paperwork is required to participate.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

WASHINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 

Washington Elementary School District  

Grab and Go Feeding Program 
 

 



 

 
DEER VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 

 

 

 

 

COVID-19 UPDATES FOR DVUSD FAMILIES 

Updates posted Monday - Friday by 4 pm – www.dvusd.org/COVID19 
 
Food Distribution Updates and Info – www.dvusd.org/food 
 
School Closure FAQs – www.dvusd.org/SchoolClosureFAQ  

 

http://www.dvusd.org/COVID19
http://www.dvusd.org/food
http://www.dvusd.org/SchoolClosureFAQ


 

GREAT CHARITIES TO DONATE TO: 
 
 
ARIZONA HUMANE SOCIETY  
http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/  

  
CHILDHELP: 2120 N. Central Ave #130, Phoenix, AZ 85004 
https://www.childhelp.org/ 602- 271-4500 

 
PHOENIX CENTER FOR THE ARTS Love the arts? Want to help ensure that the 
programming we offer here at the center continues for generations to come? Please visit: 
https://phoenixcenterforthearts.org/support/ 

 
ANTHEM PETS Animal Rescue: A Voice for the Voiceless  
http://anthempets.org/ 480-287-3542 

 
ARIZONA PAWS & CLAWS www.azpawsandclaws.com  

 
FETCH FOUNDATION: please go to the following site: 
www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program  

 
M.A.I.N. What We Do - M.A.I.N. - Medical Animals In Need, Dog Rescue in  
Phoenix Arizona Kelly Ferreira 480-245-9203 President / Medical Animals In Need 
www.medicalanimalsinneed.com Together we save lives! 

 
MINI MIGHTY MUTTS for more information, contact Angie Crouse at 480-304-5654 or 
info@minimightymutts.com  Also check out our website at www.minimightymutts.com  Mini 
Mighty Mutts is a 501(c) 3 organization.  We rescue the underdog!  

 
OPERATION CARE FOOD BANK located in North Phoenix, a non-profit Christian 
organization committed to helping those in need with food and clothing.  For additional 
information, please call 602-866-0135, or visit: info@operationcarefoodbank.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thelda is tweeting! Follow her @TheldaWilliams1 
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CONTACT DISTRICT 1 
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